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CONTACT 

Norman Stockbridge, MD., Ph.D. 
Division of Cardiology and Nephrology 
FDA/Center for Drug Evaluation and Research (CDER) 
Central Document Room (CDR) 
5901-B Ammendale Road 
Beltsville, MD 20705-12667 

DATE 26 November 2021, 

SUBJECT 

NDA 205739 / Serial 0160 
Veltassa® (patiromer) for Oral Suspension 

RESPONSE TO PREA NON-COMPLIANCE LETTER 
DEFERRAL EXTENSION REQUESTED 

Dear Dr Stockbridge, 

Reference is made to the New Drug Application (NDA 205739) for Veltassa® (patiromer) 
Powder for Oral Suspension, 8.4 g, 16.8 g and 25.2 g indicated for the treatment of 
hyperkalemia. Additional reference is made to the Post Marketing Requirements (PMRs): 

PMR-2980-1  Study 1: A Phase 2, Open-Label, Multiple Dose Study to Evaluate the 
Pharmacodynamic Effects, Safety, and Tolerability of Veltassa (Patiromer 
Sorbitex Calcium) for Oral Suspension in Children and Adolescents 2 to 18 
Years of Age with Hyperkalemia 

Final Protocol Submission: 03/2016 
Study Completion:   12/2020 
Final Report Submission:  09/2021 

PMR-2980-2 Study 2: A Phase 2, Open-Label, Multiple Dose Study to Evaluate the 
Pharmacodynamic Effects, Safety, and Tolerability of Veltassa (Patiromer 
Sorbitex Calcium) for Oral Suspension in Infants and Toddlers Under 2 
Years of Age with Hyperkalemia 
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Final Protocol Submission:  07/2022 
Study Completion:   12/2026 
Final Report Submission:  09/2027 

Vifor respectfully requests that public posting of the FDA Notification of Non-Compliance with 
PREA for PMR-2980-1 and our response letter be deferred so that this request for deferral 
extension can be evaluated. We understand that should our deferral extension not be accepted 
both will be posted publicly in accordance with section 505B(d)(1) of the Federal FD&C act. Vifor 
requests in this case that FDA make appropriate redactions for trade secrets and confidential 
commercial information. 

Should you have any questions or require information related to this submission, please contact 
me by telephone or email as indicated. 

This documentation has been submitted electronically via eCTD to the FDA ESG. All files were 
scanned with the most recent version of Windows Defender Antivirus and are virus-free. For any 
technical issues regarding this electronic submission, please contact Mr. Robert Selak, 
Regulatory Affairs Operations Specialist, Vifor Pharma, at +41 58 8518 598, or 
robert.selak@viforpharma.com. 

Yours sincerely, 
Vifor Pharma, Inc. 

Alexandra Park  
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